Mobile Library Visits on Badger Hill

on Tuesdays 13th & 27th June at Yarburgh Way near shops 11.10am-11.40am

in Heslington

on Tuesdays 6th & 20th June at Heslington Court 12.00noon-12.20pm at Memorial Cottages 12.25pm-12.35pm at Peel Close 12.40pm-1.00pm

Fishergate, Fulford and Heslington Local History Society

Our next meeting will be on Saturday 10th June. It is our all day conference, 9am-4pm, 'The Historic Mystery of Old St Oswald's, Fulford. For information please phone Chris Rainger on 01904 632098. £15 non members, £12 FFH members and Students.

Flying High!

Families: find out about the amazing birds on Heslington East campus in this free event 10am-12.15pm on Saturday 10th June. RSPB Vice-President Sir John Lawton will take you on a bird walk; award-winning author Anneliese Emmans Dean will perform edu-taining poems from her new book Flying High! Book free tickets at:

http://yorkfestivalofideas.com/2017/com munity/flying-high/ For children aged 6+ and accompanying adults. Anneliese Emmans Dean

A personal and Dignified Family Business

J.G. FIELDER AND SON FUNERAL DIRECTORS

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST Help or advice available 24 hours a day

YORK 654460 www.jgfielderandson.co.uk

Badger Hill Primary School

Come along and join us for our Summer fundraising event this year on Thursday 29th June 3.30pm till 5.30pm. Entry for adults is £1 and children free. There will be lots of attractions including Raffle, Refreshments, Children's Games, Tombolas, Stalls selling a variety of goods plus much more. Everyone welcome.

Song Box

Song Box family music group welcomes all 0-4 year olds, with parent/carer. New group, 10.30am Thursday mornings, in Heslington Church. £5/family (£2.50 concession for low household incomes). Booking essential 07855 126408, or www.york-songbox.co.uk

Little Badgers Pre-School

based at Badger Hill Primary School, have spaces for funded and non-funded 2-4 year olds. We have a warm friendly atmosphere that promotes learning through play. For more information please contact Emma on 07963134008

Outlook Contributions

Please send signed contributions with contact details to the editor Elisa Main by email to elisamain@yahoo.co.uk or in writing to 66 Yarburgh Way, Badger Hill, York YO10 5HG. The deadline for the July edition is Saturday 10th June.





HESLINGTON CHURCH NEWSLETTER

Hello,

With Rory now preparing to move to Haxby and Jan still recovering from illness, this month's letter has fallen to me - if you don't know me, I am the Anglican chaplain at the University, and an occasional presence at several local churches.

As I write, we are just taking in the news of a massive, deliberate attack on the NHS's computer system, along with others around the world. It affected a huge number of hospitals and surgeries, including in the York area. I'm not a technophobe, and I rely on my computer as much as anyone; but I've never understood the mindset of computer hacking. Hackers cause untold damage, inconvenience - and in the case of attacks on the NHS or national security systems, they even put lives at risk. It brings to mind a conversation I had recently with a professor at the University about whether there is a limit on research: just because we *can* do something, doesn't make it the *right* thing to do. Computer systems are not just abstract codes: we rely on them for everything. So to hack into a system from a long way away may prove that you're clever at writing code, but it also means that you don't have to face up to the effect you have on real lives.

Actions have consequences. Human life is not a computer game. On June 8th we will be asked to vote in a general election which will affect all of our lives. Politicians of all parties will appeal to our self-interest, to vote according to 'what's right for me and my family'. But although that's perfectly reasonable on one level, we also have a responsibility to think of the bigger picture - and especially if we are people of faith. How will my choice affect others who may have less power and less freedom? If I exercise my rights, does that limit someone else's?

'Because I can' isn't always enough. Use your vote, and use it well.

Every blessing, Rowan.

Heslington Church is a partnership between the Church of England and the Methodist Church together with the Roman Catholic Chaplaincy to the University of York. Our congregation is an eclectic mix of ages, backgrounds and nationalities. See our website www.sites.google.com/view/heslingtonchurch/home for more information.

Church Office 01904 412300 (Tuesdays & Thursdays 10am–12 noon) email: heslington.church@hotmail.co.uk Johannes Nobel 01904 870814 Anglican Vicar Requests for Prayer – please contact Rosemary De Little 01904 658080

The Carmelite Friar Community

at More House serve the University and local Hospital as Catholic Chaplains. During term-time Weekday Mass is celebrated regularly in More House Chapel and on Sunday (for members of the University community) on campus. Fr Ged Walsh gw621@york.ac.uk

York Elim

York Elim meets every Sunday, 10.30am, at Archbishop Holgate's school for lively worship, an engaging talk, coffee and a chat! There is Sunday School for the kids and a youth meeting at the same time as the talk for adults.

Heslington Village Venues for Hire

Church and Meeting Rooms

Tel: Church Office 01904 412300

Holmefield Centre

Tel: Mike Emmans-Dean 01904 415261

The Outgang Pavilion

Tel: Darren Hanley 07736 235712

Heslington Village Meeting Room

Tel: 01904 422130

Services at Heslington Church All Are Welcome

Sunday 4th June - Pentecost

10.00am Holy Communion and Children's Club 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Wednesday 7th June

9.30am Mothers' Union Corporate Communion

Sunday 11th June

10.00am Morning Worship led by the students and Children's Club 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Sunday 18th June

10.00am Parade Service2.00pm Korean Language Service

Sunday 25th June

10.00am Holy Communion and Children's Club 2.00pm Korean Language Service

Every Thursday

9.15am Holy Communion (said)

From the Parish Registers

Interment

Jean Parminter on 3rd March

Cremation

Mary Moorhouse on 28th April

Baptism

We welcome into our church family Amelie Jessie Bell on 7th May

Funeral

We offer our sympathy and prayers to the family and friends of Malcolm Huntington on 10th May

Obituary

It is with sadness that we say 'Good Bye' to Doreen Thompson who died recently. She has been a stalwart 'Outlook' deliverer for many years, taking on extra duties as they presented themselves. We and the community are grateful for her service. The Outlook team.

Mothers' Union

We meet at 9.30 am for Corporate Communion on Wednesday 7th June followed Coffee and a look at The Beatitudes...

At 2 pm on Thursday 15th, our afternoon is entitled "Over To You". Please come along and join us, you will be made most welcome. Sue Garnett

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 14th June at 7.30pm in Heslington Village Meeting Room. We shall be enjoying "More chocolate treats" with Vicky and Andrea. There will be no competition. However, there is £2 to pay towards chocolate. Maureen White

Badger Hill and Heslington Ladies Lifeboat Guild

We are holding a Strawberry Tea in the Meeting Room in Heslington Court on Wednesday 14th June, 2pm to 4pm. Everyone is welcome. Do come along and support this great charity. Anne Wilson (Secretary)

Cobweb Orchestra

We meet at York Steiner School on Wednesdays (7.30pm-9.30pm, 26th April - 19th July). All are welcome. Contact Patrick Burnett (0773326679 email patrickcburnett@gmail.com) or just turn up with your instrument!

World Community for Christian Meditation.

Friday weekly Christian meditation group — in the Church library starting at 10:30am, there are refreshments, then a short teaching about meditation followed by a period of meditation. A group also meets on the second Sunday in the month at 7:00pm — as it has not proved to be very popular, the second Sunday in July will be the final one for this group. For further information contact Anne French on 426961 or email annejfrench@hotmail.co.uk.

Outlook Deliverer(s) Needed

for Westmoor Lane (51 copies) and Garrowby Way (24 copies) for one or both of these roads. The delivery is once a month, omitting January. Please contact Heslington Church Office (412300) if you can help. Thank you.

Heslington Village Meeting Room AGM

The Village Meeting Room Annual General Meeting will be held in the Meeting Room on Wednesday 7th June at 7.30pm. All welcome. Dot Lawton (Treasurer)

Post Cards & Stamps

Postage stamps can be valuable, especially the foreign ones. Please cut them off the envelope, leaving a border of 1/4". Also, all undamaged post cards have some value to collectors, whether old, new, coloured, sepia, or black and white, British or foreign. All cards can be sold. Never remove the stamps, as this makes the post cards worthless. If you have any stamps and post cards, they can be left at the Church, or at no. 17 Foxthorn Paddock. Thank you. Sue Garnett